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LET  YOUR  L IGHT  SH I NE

Newsletter 

Swimming Year 5
There is no swimming on Monday 13th May 2024

due to Year 6 SATs  Will be back on Monday
20th May 2024 

What a sunny St Aidan’s week we have had. It
has been lovely to see all the summer
uniforms and caps. As we move in to the
summer months please send a water bottle,
caps and sun cream so we can keep the
children safe in the sun . 

STA’s for ALL will meet in our
school hall this Sunday Morning at

10:30am . All welcome .

Year 6 SATs Week 

Next week our amazing Year 6 class will sit the
National KS2 Tests. The pupils will sit these tests
in the school hall so we ask for our whole school
community to be prompt and punctual when
arriving at school as when the tests have started
the hall will not be available to walk through. It is
better for the whole school that everyone is in
for our class registers.  
Reminder : Doors open at 8:50am and registers
close at 9 :00 am 

WE NEED YOUR HELP 
Volunteers to help Year 6  Environment group
develop some areas of the school grounds .
Gardening , clearing areas, making bird boxes etc 

We will be starting after SATs, please contact Mrs
Sutcliffe if you are able to assist.   Thank you.  

See Twitter for Class Feeds and our Facebook Page 
EYFS (Nursery and Reception) @staidansbEYFS

KS1 (Year 1 and 2)    @staidansbks1
Year 3 @staidansby3

Year 4  @staidansbYear4
Year 5 @StaidansbMrC

Year 6 @StaidansbSMoore
Mrs Fisher @MrsF_staidansb

School  @Staidansb
Facebook:  Billinge St Aidan’s C of E Primary School

St Helens parkrun are looking for volunteers
to help with their parkruns at Victoria Park,

City Road, St Helens  on Saturday (adults) and
Sunday (children) please send an email below
if you can assist on any Saturday or Sunday or

speak to Miss Farley in School.   

SCHOOL TRIPS - PLEASE SEE CALENDAR
LATER IN THE NEWSLETTER.

https://twitter.com/MrsF_staidansb


Class Attendance
Monday 6th May   2024

Reception 94% Year 1 95% Year 2 88% Year 3 99%

Year 4 90% Year 5 95% Year 6 99%

Whole
School
Attend
ance
for this
week 

94%

Well Done Year 3 and 6 on your  attendance this week.  

 ATTENDING SCHOOL IS SO IMPORTANT PLEASE HELP US TO
ACHIEVE 96% ACROSS SCHOOL.



Reader of the Week Writer of the Week
Mathematician of

the Week
SHINE

Reception Mia A Poppy Ivy
Benjamin
Isabella

Year 1 Keegan Mavis Macie
Jenny
Dylan
Tiana

Year 2 Freddie Lilly Ruby

Finlay
Willow
Grace
Vinny
Evron
Maisie

Year 3 Jack A Rosie Liam
Amaya

Luke

Year 4 Nathan C Leo R Oliver W

Oliver W
Charlie
Noah

Charlotte
Emily
Ebony
Thea

Scarlet

Year 5 Oliver A Luke T Ava
Alice

Martha
Charis

Year 6 King Oliver Daisy
Zach
Ella

Chloe

Each Friday Morning we celebrate achievements in
assembly. If your child achieves success outside school

then please share this with school and we can celebrate this
in Friday’s assembly. 

S- SUCCESS 
H-HELPING OTHERS 

I- INSPIRE 
N- NEVER GIVE UP 

E - ENGAGE 
Alongside celebrating aspects of the curriculum, Shining
Star Certificates are also presented for the SHINE areas
above. At the end of the school year a trophy for each
SHINE aspect is presented to one pupil from each year

group .

Let your Light Shine- Matthew 5:16 
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Dates for your Calendar 
Please also see below some key dates that are

happening in school.
 



School Holidays 2024-25
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 Dates for your Calendar 
Please also see below some key dates that are happening in

school.  
 May 2024

13th - 16th May 2024    KS2 SATS  (**Updated 10/11/2023)

23rd May 2024                 Year 2 Trip to Knowsley Safari Park (**added Mar 24)

24th May 2024                  School closes in the evening for holidays

June  2024

4th June 2024                   School re-opens

10th June 2024                Year 1 Phonics Screening  (all week)

 10th June 2024               Year 4 Multiplication check (all week)

12th June 2024                  Nursery, Reception and Year 6 Class Photos

12th June 2024                  Year 6 Leavers Service @ Liverpool Cathedral  (PROVISIONAL)

17th June 2024                  Sports Week

20th June 2024                 Infant Sports Day (afternoon)

21st June 2024                  Junior Sports Day (afternoon)

28th June 2024                  Summer Fayre (3.30-5pm)

July 2024

2nd July 2024                     Year 4 and 5 Trip to Liverpool (provisional)

 4th July 2024                     Nursery/Reception Trip to Imagine That in Liverpool

23rd July 2024                    Last day of School. 



 xt

 Dates for your Calendar 
ADDITIONAL DATES 

YEAR 6

 12th June 2024         Leavers Service at Liverpool Cathedral
 

5th July 2024             Rainford High Year 6 Pupils @Rainford
                                         Reception - Year 5 - meeting your new  
                                         teacher at school

8th July 2024              Year 6 Confirmation Service at St Thomas’ 
                                          Church Ashton.

15th July 2024           Alice the Musical - Times to confirmed 

18th July 2024           6:30 pm Leaver’s Informal Awards Evening
                                         hosted by Mrs Fisher & Mr Moore - 
                                         Dress to Impress 

22nd July 2024          Whole School Leavers’ Service in Church 
                                          1:30pm

23rd July 2024           Year 6 Leavers Breakfast
                                          Last Day of Term.

 









Our School Cook - Mrs Seyburn and her assistants Mrs Broxton and Mrs
Rooke make our school lunch.   

A school lunch is available with a choice of menu at the current price of
£13.00 per week (£2.60 per day). Moneys can be paid through our School

Money App.  A reminder will be sent every Friday to ask parents to pay
balance. 

Children can bring a packed lunch to school for their lunch.   We offer
'Fish Fridays' - children who would normally bring a packed lunch into
school Monday to Thursday are able to have a school meal.  The menu

option for this day is 'Old Fashioned Pizza or Fish and Chips'.  

Free School Meals Forms are available from Education Benefits Office.  
Please see the next page on how to apply online.

Please click on the below link to view the current School Dinners Menu
(we are currently on Week 2 on Monday 29th January 2024). 

https://www.billingestaidans.co.uk/page/school-meals/50075

School MealsSchool Meals

Summer Menu incoming.   From
Tuesday 4th June 2024 there will be
a new Summer School Dinner Menu.



Your child will be eligible for free school meals if you (or your partner) are in receipt of any of the
following:

Universal Credit and net earnings are no more than £7,500 per year (£616.67 in your last
assessment period, £1,233.34 over last two assessment periods or £1,850 over last three
assessment periods)
Income Support
Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance
Income-related Employment and Support Allowance
Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
The guaranteed element of Pension Credit
Child Tax Credit (provided you are not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual
gross income, as assessed by HMRC, of no more than £16,190)
Working Tax Credit 'run on' - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit

Children who get paid these benefits directly, instead of through a parent or guardian, can also
get free school meals.

Once eligible, your child will continue to receive free school meals in primary or secondary school
until they finished their current phase of education i.e. primary (Year 6) or secondary (Year 11).  
From 1 April 2025, if your child moves between primary and secondary school you will need to
reapply for free school meals.

Apply for free school meals

Pupil Premium

Your child's school will also receive additional funding if you are in receipt of a qualifying award
listed above. It is therefore important that you claim free school meals and the pupil premium
even if your child does not wish to take a school meal or your child is in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2
and already receives an infant free school meal.

In previous St Helens Council have provided vouchers to parents to help when
your child is on a school holiday. To be eligible for the vouchers you must be in

receipt of benefits based free school meals.

IF YOU LIVE IN A SURROUNDING LOCAL AUTHORITY - YOU WILL NEED TO
COMPLETE THEIR FORMS WHICH CAN BE FOUND ON THEIR WEBSITE.   

Applying for Free School Meals

https://onlineforms.sthelens.gov.uk/victoriaforms/Viewer-VicForms.asp?user=anon&Form=FSM+CLAIM+3.wdf


Breakfast and After School Club
Our school runs a Breakfast and After School Club. 

It is open from 7.30am to the start of the school day and from
the end of the school day to 5.30pm. It is operated by St

Aidan's staff. 

Costs: Breakfast Club - £4.50 per child. After School Club -
£6.00 per child (more than 1 sibling is £5.50 per child).

From Monday 15th April 2024  the prices for Breakfast and After
School Club will increase to:

Breakfast Club - £5.00 per child.  After School Club £6.50 per
child (more than 1 sibling is £6.00 per child)

The fees are payable through School Money and should be
cleared at the end of every half term. To book or amend places -

please send an email to staidansb@sthelens.org.uk or phone
the school office on 01744 678042 

The new booking form for Tuesday 4th June to Tuesday 23rd
July 2024 will be available from club from next week.

.





SEND Support
There are a number of support groups and play groups that take place weekly in

the Wigan area.  The are inclusive activities for children with SEND.

http://search3.openobjects.com/kb5/wigan/fsd/results.page?familychannel=5_2&sr=0

For children and families who live in the Wigan area, Wigan also offer a
number of services and activities for children with SEND.

Please click on the link below to access the A-Z Directory of what's on offer.

https://www.wigan.gov.uk/Resident/Education/Special-Educational-Needs-and-Disability/Local-
Offer/Young-Person/Things-to-do/Index.aspx



Welcome to St Aidan's PTA. We are a committee of parents, teachers and
friends - who meet every term in school. 

We are a charitable group, established to raise money, support the school,
create a community and make a difference to our children.

Our PTA have previously organised Summer Fayres, School Discos, Christmas
Activities and raffles. We are constantly looking for new fundraising ideas. 

In the past they have helped fund the purchase of new technology, playground
equipment and presents for children. As you can 

imagine the list is endless.

Each year, as our children move on to the high school we lose some valuable
support. We would love to gain new support to continue enabling our children

to enjoy the benefits that the PTA brings.
Your support is really valuable to our children and always appreciated.

If you would like to join then please contact Mrs Sutcliffe, School Business
Manager on staidansb@sthelens.org.uk.

Thank you.

PTA @ St Aidan's

FUTURE EVENTS:   to be confirmed ......


